# CREWE AND NANTWICH TWINNING ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEETING MONDAY 2<sup>nd</sup> FEBRUARY 2015 AT 5.00PM EXECUTIVE MEETING ROOM 1 MUNICIPAL BUILDINGS EARLE STREET CREWE

#### **PRESENT:**

Clive Mosby, Maurice Jones, Peter Kay, Jill Oakes, John Oakes, Wendy Johns, Lindsay Johns, Barbara Colbert, Ann Jones.

**APOLOGIES:** Ray Stafford.

# MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES OF 5th JANUARY 2015 MEETING:

The Chairman reported that he had had a very good and informative meeting with Neil Smith from South Cheshire College.

## TREASURER AND MEMBERS REPORT: (WENDY)

The Treasurer reported that the current account stands at £2,438.82 with items for £22.00 still to be deducted. Deposit Account No 1 stands at £4,342.21 and Deposit Account No 2 stands at £1,042.57. The membership stands at 34 members and 1 corporate member i.e. Crewe Town Council. The Treasurer also presented a provisional break down of costs for the summer school.

#### **PUBLICITY:**

No progress in filling the vacancy. The Chairman reported the new leaflet should be available for the next meeting. The committee expressed their thanks to Carol Lightfoot for her and her nieces help in the designing of the new logo for the leaflet.

### **WEBSITE: (PETER)**

The Webmaster reported no change in the website.

# **SUMMER SCHOOL: 2015**

The Treasurer has provisionally book the Ramada hotel and confirmed the cost for the week. The Secretary has contacted Janice Benn who is happy to provide teaching for the week.

Maurice Jones to look into the cost of a mini bus.

#### **CANTA ACTIVITIES:**

The Secretary has sent out an email to all members asking for suggestions for activities for the coming year.

#### **CORRESPONDENCE:**

The following correspondence received since the last meeting.

Macon - Magazine

Bischofsheim - Local Papers

Emmanuelle Jean - Request for placement for 2 French students Claes Guliksen - South Cheshire Chamber of Commerce - request for meeting.

Gino Ceddia - Engineering students.

Dietmar Zair - Reply to Summer school letter.

Margery Mayman - reply to e-mail on hosting.

Mrs Carol Lightfoot - Email - regarding logo and dinner.

Academy Restaurant - Valentine's Day menu.

François Sauzet & Emmanuelle Jean – Thank you note in reply to our sympathy message.

#### A.O.B

Action to Gino's e-mail it was suggested that we ask the Mayors of Cheshire East and Crewe to the Municipal Building and the Mayor of Nantwich to Reaseheath College. All were in agreement.

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 6.05 PM